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Upcoming at St. Michael's

Sunday, April 6, The Fifth Sunday in Lent

+ Randy Lewis leads Food for the Journey with a

discussion of his newly published book, No Greatness

without Goodness, 10:15 a.m. Copies of the book may
be found at our And All The Angels gift shop.
+ The Rev. Deacon Lou Ness, Executive Director of

Shelter Care Ministries, Rockford, will take overnight

rest and nourishment at St. Michael's as she continues
her 'Hear Our Cry' march from Rockford to Washington
DC. To learn more about her intentions, click here.
+Gifts for Easter Flowers should be shared by this

Sunday if possible. Please let us know if you wish to
have a related memorial or thanksgiving printed in the
Easter bulletins. Donations received by April 13 will be
printed in the Easter bulletins. Donation envelopes may
be found in the front foyer.
 
Wednesday, April 9

+ Stations of the Cross, 6:00 p.m.; Community Meal,

6:30 p.m.; book discussion led by Dale Griffith, 7:00

p.m. - Dale's excepts from the book, Christian Wiman's
My Bright Abyss, can be found by clicking here, and
copies of the book may be found at our And All The
Angels gift shop.
 
April 13-20: Holy Week and Easter Services

Liturgies begin with The Sunday of the Passion: Palm
Sunday, and continue with Maundy Thursday, Good



Carol doing what she

loves best

 

 

 

 

 

  

St. Michael's 

Sunday 

Worship Times 

Sundays:
7:45 a.m.
9:00 a.m.
10:45 a.m.

  
For additional

service information,
events and
activities,

please visit our
website by 

clicking here.
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday, Easter Vigil and Easter Day services. A
complete schedule may be found later in this Sword or
by clicking here.
 
Sunday, April 27

+ Bishop Joseph Garang-Atem will be visiting from

South Sudan after Easter (mainly to take part in the

April 26 consecration of the Rev. Matt Gunter as

Bishop of Fond du Lac). Bishop Lee and Bishop

Joseph invite you and others supporting the people and

ministries of South Sudan to join them for a Prayer Vigil

for Peace at St. James' Cathedral, Chicago, at 4:00

p.m. on the 27th.
+ Bishop Anderson House 'Catch the Latin Spirit'

annual fundraiser, at National 27, corner of Orleans and
Huron, Chicago, 6:00-9:00  p.m., $125 per person. See

full article in this newsletter in Upcoming Community

News and by clicking here.
 
Saturday, May 3

+ All-Parish Vision and Leadership Gathering.

Whether a newcomer or longtime member, please join in
sharing your inspirations and commitments at this annual
event that will focus this year on family ministries,

newcomer ministries and more. 8:30 a.m. - Noon.

See You In The Garden   
by Carol Hebert

 
Last Friday morning I met a friend
for coffee.  It was a drizzle dazzle
SPRING morning and I was
absolutely filled with JOY!!!!   My
friend commented that she
remembered me being filled with
the exact same JOY the year
before when we met for coffee on
a similar early spring morning.   I
told her for me SPRING is

absolutely hands down the BEST season of the year.  
She said for her fall & winter are the best seasons.  She
absolutely loved the beautiful, abundant snowy winter we
had this year.  Isn't it interesting and amazing how God
created each of us with our own distinctive loves and
passions?



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Quick Links
+Our Website
+Little Angels

Preschool 
 +Diocese of

Chicago

 
Follow us on Facebook!

 
 
Lenten Greetings

from Bishop Lee
Click here.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
My love for spring is all about the rebirth of life in the
garden as flowers start to peek their way out of the
ground and trees begin to bud and bloom.  This love and
passion for gardening has led me down the garden path
to St. Michael's gardens.  My dream many years ago of
a garden club at St. Michael's has come to life! This
spring is the beginning of the 3rd year of a growing
group of people who help make St. Michael's gardens a
beautiful and welcoming entrance for us and for our
visitors to enjoy.
 
This wonderful group of people each help in different
ways;  some push mulch, some rake leaves, some plant
flowers and shrubs, some weed beds, some trim bushes
and ground cover, some water flowers, some cut grass,
and some offer financial contributions. 
 
Together, as a team, we have become ST. MICHAEL'S
GARDEN ANGLES.  
 
I'm filled with joy and gratitude that God planted this little
seed of an idea in me and that it's been nurtured and
brought to life through each and every St. Michael's
Garden Angel.  We've made great strides over the past
2 years and I look forward to continuing down this
garden path that God has led me.
 
If one of your distinctive loves and passions is gardening
OR if you're just getting started down the garden path,
please think about joining our team and become a St.
Michael's Garden Angel.  There are many ways you can
help!  If you have any questions, please feel free to call
me at 312.504.4999 or email me at
carol.hebert@sbcglobal.net.
 
I look forward to seeing you in the garden!    HAPPY
SPRING!

Food for the Journey:
Sunday Morning Formation at 10:05 a.m.

  

Sunday, April 6 

Join us this Sunday for an opportunity to discuss with

Randy Lewis his new book No Greatness Without



Kristin, Josh &

Gia

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lent

Resources 

St. Michael's

'Household Prayer

Calendar'
Click here.

Print a copy for
everyone in your

household.

 Preparing for Lent
Click here.

 
 

The Lent App
Church Publishing 

for iPhone & iPad

Suitable for all ages.
Click here.

Lent Madness!

Goodness: How a Father's Love

Changed a Company and Sparked a

Movement. The book chronicles a
personal odyssey of bringing personal
faith, experience and values to bear in
the culture and aspirations of business
in 21st century America. As shown, the
book cover features a photo of Randy
with his son, Austin; and, as implied in

the title, the message of the book is rooted in and grows
out of the father-son relationship.  There will also be time
for book signing. 

In the Parish Family
 

Additions 

Josh and Kristin Baudin are oversees and in the

process of adopting and bringing home a new sister for

their daughter Gia. Josh reports: There are stories to be

told but all-in-all it is going extremely well. The family
love having folks back home know what
is going on and keeping them in prayer.
Please do not disseminate any
information regarding the case over
social media.  The family have been
warned that sharing information about
these cases over social media can be
detrimental to the process and even
dangerous for those involved (hence no
names or location). Please keep the
Baudin family in your prayers.
 

Passings

Joan Margaret Atkins (born July 14, 1922), mother of

our Sr. Warden Shân Atkins, died April 1 in Canada. 
Shân and her family will be traveling to Canada for a
private service. A memorial service will be planned for

later this summer on the shores of Lake Huron. May her

soul and the souls of all departed through the mercy of

God rest in peace.

 
Sherman Noble, Jr. Memorial Service and Interment

Visitation will be 8:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m. Saturday, April 5
at St. Michael's Episcopal Church, 647 Dundee Ave.,
Barrington, IL.  The funeral service will begin at 10:00



 
Who will win the

golden halo? 
Click here.

 
 

Fasting Revisited

Fr. Patrick's Food
for the

Journey presentation
on Sunday, March

16, was titled
"Fasting: Recovering

a lost spiritual
discipline." Much of

the content was
conveyed in a
PowerPoint

presentation, which
is preserved in a file
that can be viewed

by clicking here.
 
 

Lenten 

Kids Korner

Activities

Plant a Garden
Helping Hands

Last week:
The True Meaning 

Milagros Cross
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

a.m. Saturday, April 5 followed by burial in Evergreen
Cemetery, Barrington, IL.  To read obituary, click here. 
 
Heartwalk To Honor Mary Beth Koelling  

Friday September 26, 2014 ~ 11:00 a.m - 1:00 p.m.
at Grant Park, Chicago.  St. Michael's parishioner, Mary

Beth Koelling, died suddenly on October 11, 2013. The

company she worked for, PCI (Practical
Communications, Inc.), would like to honor their dear
friend by reaching out to others who were touched by
Mary Beth's extraordinary life. Please help the PCI group
by joining the team, participating in the walk, or by
making a donation to the Walk for MB Team. For more
information please visit
http://heartwalk.kintera.org/metrochicago/walkformb or
contact team captains Amy & Pete Mullally at
847.804.4854 or 847.381.1566. Thank you for your
support and we hope to see you on September 26.
    
Those who have asked for our prayers: Kristen,

Laurie, Ceres, Lois, Dorothy, Monique, Mason, Allison,
Jim, Rita, Melinda, Jennifer, Evelyn, Karen, the Suarez
family, Chris, the Noble family, the Atkins/Erbs family,
Mike, Kelly, Helene, Kip, Kerry, Cynthia, Veronica, Brian,
Paul & family, Amy, Rollo, St. Cyprian Food Pantry,
safety & peace in South Sundan.

 

From the Youth Pastor
Kara Joy Baker

kbaker@stmichaelsbarrington.org
 
Welcome Back Youth & Parents,
I pray that your transition back into school and work has
been an easy one this week. There is much on the
horizon in the world of youth ministry at St. Michael's. It
will be a very exciting and busy end to the school year as
always. I invite you to be involved as much as you are
able, but I also understand that families are being pulled
in many directions from now until the end of school.
 
HELP! Too many youth, a GREAT problem! I need 1-2
adult volunteers to help me chaperon the 4th-8th grade
Lock-In Saturday, April 26 which will conclude by
attending the 9:00 a.m. service on Sunday, April 27.



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holy Week

and Easter

Worship

Times
Click here.

Please let me know if you are willing to help out! We
have 15 4th-8th graders signed up and 3 high school
student helpers as well.
 
THIS WEEK:

Sunday, 4/6 @ 9:00-LIFT Worship & Formation

 
Sunday, 4/6 @ 10:45-SMUSH Worship & Formation 

 
UPCOMING: Click here. 

Music Notes 
David Baker, Director of Music Ministries

dbaker@stmichaelsbarrington.org
 
Students of Marian and Maria Fadrowski will be

playing this Sunday at the 9:00 a.m. and 10:45 a.m.
services, as well as the 10:45 a.m. service next week. 
 
We are happy to welcome the Gabis String Trio (Tyler,

Austin, and Lauren) to our 9:00 a.m. worship service on
Palm Sunday. 
 
Looking forward to Holy Week, the choir and music
ministry team have prepared some very exciting and
beautiful music for Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, and
The Great Vigil of Easter.  We hope that you will all join
us at these services.
 
Then, on Easter Sunday we will welcome back Brandon

Villiunas with his brass quartet, and timpanist Paul

Ross.  This will be their 3rd Easter with us at St.

Michael's, and we are always excited when we hear that
they are available.
 
Thanks to all the choir members who spend so much
time rehearsing and practicing to bring beautiful music
to St. Michael's!  I couldn't do it without each of you! 

Don't Miss This Conversation

   
On Wednesday, April 9th at 7:00 p.m., parishioner



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dale Griffith will lead a conversation

on My Bright Abyss: Meditation of a

Modern Believer by Christian Wiman. 
This book has been getting rave reviews in
publications as far ranging as the New
Yorker, the Wall Street Journal and the
New Republic.  Join us for a conversation
exploring this beautifully written provocative work.  
 
A Note from Dale Griffith: Christian Wiman's text is, in

his words, much more a mosaic, not a continuous
argument or narrative. Therefore, for the sake of our
discussion of the text, I have selected a number of what I
consider to be highly luminous passages (click here),
representative of Wiman's musings on any number of
issues related to faith, religion, and language. I trust that
among these selections is a passage or two that every
person attending the discussion would find particularly
relevant for his private and shared reflection. 

You're Invited To A Voice Recital

Pictured: David & Kara Joy Baker, Tina Beverly Summerfield

We invite you to join us for a Mother's Day Afternoon
Recital on Sunday, May 11 at 3:00 p.m. Sopranos,
Tina Beverly Summerfield & Kara Joy Baker will be

joined by baritone, David Baker. Selections will include

timeless classics of composers such as Mozart,
Schubert, Strauss as well as musical theater favorites.
All donations will support the St. Cecilia Guild & the
Choir Residency at Chichester Cathedral this August.



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vestry Meeting

Summary of

March 17, 2014

Click here.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lent Madness Update 
Oh, the Madness!  Oh, the agony!  Oh, the joy!  

 
Make your vote count at www.LentMadness.org each
weekday of Lent.  It's not too soon or too late. 
Toweringly inspiring ancestors of our faithful family are
being shunted aside, while others inspiring for her or his
own reasons are advancing toward the Golden Halo

election, yet clear voting patterns are not readily
discernible.  At least they are not discernible to this LM
participant!  As this week's Sword is broadcast, J.S.
Bach has been voted out, despite the clearly divine
voice which inspired his music.  Julia Chester Emery, an
early and zealous missionary for what would become
ECW and its UTO, has been voted up to the Elate Eight. 
Do the Lent Madness faithful prefer more contemporary
saints to older -- even Biblical -- saints?  Do LM voters
prefer women saints because they tended to emerge as
inspiring personages during typically patriarchal eras?
 Maybe so.  Maybe not.  Great matchups remain to be
decided by popular vote.  You may find that discerning
which of two eminently worthy saints compels your vote
is a wonder-filled Lenten discipline.  You may find
yourself surprised by which saint you prefer on a given
voting day.  You may find that this sometimes anarchic,
sometimes snarky, often maddening exercise
nonetheless reveals glimmers of the Glory of God
through how the saints' lives become reflected in LM
participation.  If you've not participated yet, it's a fine
time to try it!  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School 

of

Faith
@ St. Michael's

Small Group,

BIG IMPACT  

There are a
number of ways to
participate in small
groups this Lent.

Consider investing
some time in your

life of faith.
 

Sign up now!
Click here.

Watch at the Altar of Repose
April 17, 2014 to April 18, 2014

 
Christians observe a Watch at the Altar of Repose as
part of the Holy Week rites in which we remember and
re-enact Christ's Passion.  The
watch recalls a scene in the
Garden of Gethsemane on the
night before Jesus was
crucified: After praying with
great anguish, Jesus discovers
that the disciples have been
sleeping.  He admonishes them: "Could you not stay
awake with me one hour? (Matt. 26:40). 
 
Our Altar of Repose is set up in our chapel, adjacent to
the choir room and sacristy - and also accessible from a
north-facing exterior door.  The watch begins



 

Did You Know?

 
You can listen to

past sermons
online?  Most of our

Sunday sermons
are archived on our

website.  Click
here and turn up

your volume.
 

immediately following the 7:30 p.m. Maundy
Thursday service and concludes at 6:30 a.m. on Good
Friday morning. Devotional materials will be available. 
Anyone may take part in the watch, whether or not they
have signed up.  A sign up poster is located in the

narthex (front foyer).

 
For further information, contact Fr. Patrick Raymond.
praymond@stmichaelsbarrington.org / 847-381-2323.

We Who Are Many, Are One Body
 
Do you know anyone unable to attend Easter worship
who would value having communion brought to them?  A
long standing ministry at St. Michael's involves bringing
communion to those unable to be with us on Sunday
mornings.  If you know of anyone who would value
receiving communion, please let Father Kevin know
(847)-381-2323 or kcaruso@stmichaelsbarrington.org.

Help Needed

Receptions will follow all the Easter Services, 8:00 p.m.,
April 19 and 7:45, 9:00 and 11:00 a.m. April 20. Please
bring a plate of finger food to the service you plan to
attend. Marti Callahan is looking for volunteers to help
clean-up after each service and to keep the food platters
and punch bowls filled.  Please contact Marti if you are
willing to volunteer at marticallahan@gmail.com.

Fill Your Easter Basket with Love
from And All The Angels Gift Store

 
The gift shop has a wonderful selection of Easter cards,
books, crosses, and jewelry that would delight all ages.
The shop is located on the lower level of St. Michael's
Church. Hop on down!



Say Hello To Our

New Little Friend

 This church mouse
introduced himself
to the office staff

this week.  All's well
that ends

well...safely
captured and

brought outside to
start a new life on

the prairie.

Blessed Are The Peacemakers, For They

Shall Be Called People Of God
An update from Jackie Kraus 

It's almost 5 months (April 15) since fighting broke out in
South Sudan in a vicious power struggle. Bishop Joseph
is continually thankful for our prayers, which he believes
strongly are keeping the situation calm in Renk. Peace
talks have broken down and been postponed for another
month, but the work of peace building is at work in Renk
under his leadership.
 
Last week, a revival was held for 7 days with 800 youth
from many tribes in Renk. Bishop Joseph reports there
are 63 tribes in Renk! While fighting continues outside
Renk, "God is still faithful with us", he says. The revival
brought the youth together to prepare themselves as
peacemakers in their communities. Bishop Joseph
closed the week long gathering with words of
encouragement to go out to their families with the
support of Renk Diocese taking this message--"Instead
of fighting with guns, fight with prayers." He encouraged
them to work together. "Take peace into your
homes."
 
And, so we, by our Covenant of Relationship with
Renk, pray for the fighting to end, for the situation to cool
down, for the ministry of the youth as peacemakers.



Little Red Wagon 
(located in the front

foyer)

 

St. Cyprian Food

Pantry will be our

Lord, hear their prayers.

Vacation Bible School 2014
June 16 to 20 ~ Get ready for

WILDERNESS ESCAPE!

Where God Guides and Provides
 
In just a few short months St. Michael's and St. Anne's
will join together for another Vacation Bible School
Adventure. But, we can't do it without the help of adult
volunteers. We need several volunteers who can share
their time, energy and love with the kids who attend. Our
first planning meeting with adult leaders will take place
on Tuesday, April 22. Below are some great ways you

can help make this program a success: Celebration
Leader, Fun and Games Leader, Craft Leader, Tribe
Leader, Preschool Leader, Registration
Team, Decorating Team, Photographer, Publicity
Coordinator, Supply Coordinator.
 
Please contact Jeni Younger at 847-381-2323 or
children@stmichaelsbarrington.org if you are interested
in volunteering or have questions. I look forward to
hearing from you!

College Scholarship Applications 
Nicholas Alvin Johnson Memorial Scholarship

 
2014 marks the ninth year of the Nicholas Alvin Johnson
Memorial Scholarship which is awarded to a high school
graduate for the purpose of college or university fees to
a four year institution. The scholarship is awarded to a
high school graduate who has been and is active at St.
Michael's, Church of the Redeemer in Elgin, or Holy
Apostles in Wauconda. The scholarship is in the amount
of $2500 and is renewable for four years based upon
meeting the standards established by the Scholarship
Committee. Application packets were mailed this week
to St. Michael's seniors. Please note the deadline for

receiving completed applications is 5:00 p.m. on

May 1, 2014. For more information or if you need an

application please contact Nancy Holmes at 847-381-
2323 x11 or nholmes@stmichaelsbarrington.org.



focus in March and
April in collecting

food for the needy.
In addition to

regular supplies,
specifically

requested items
are: au gratin

potatoes, dried
beans, canned
tuna, ham, fruit,

yams.  Needed for
March/April: Easter

type baskets.
Thank you.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Rector
The Rev. Patrick Raymond

 
I do my best every year in Lent and especially as Holy
Week approaches to reduce administrative
responsibilities and focus on our common life and faith
as we anticipate and then enter into the mysteries and
blessings of Holy Week and Easter. I've noticed a
tendency in myself to read more poetry and ponder more

artwork at this time of year. One poem, by Rumi, No end

to the journey, will be included in the Worship Notes for
this Sunday or can be read by clicking here. 

I also was pleased to come across a moving array of
poetry for Lent and Easter at an ecumenical website
titled 'Journey with Jesus.' I've included below just one
poem from a large collection that can be found by
clicking here.
 
Finally, I hope some of you have enjoyed the series of
Rembrandt sketches that have been on the Sunday
bulletin covers in Lent. This Sunday's gospel features the
story of the Raising of Lazarus, and I hope you might
take a moment in anticipation to study the 1426
rendering (tempera and gold leaf on panel) by Giovanni
di Paolo, an image of which follow the poem. 
 
Silent God, by Edwina Gateley
 
This is my prayer-
That, though I may not see,
I be aware
Of the Silent God
Who stands by me.
That, though I may not feel,
I be aware
Of the Mighty Love
Which doggedly follows me.
That, though I may not respond,
I be aware
That God-my Silent, Mighty God,
Waits each day.
Quietly, hopefully, persistently.
Waits each day and through each night
For me.



 

Remembering

This Week

 

Birthdays 
4.6

Libby Rieke
Amanda Dern
Simon Wirth

4.7
Kathleen Carrell
Grace Raymond

4.8
Steve Knoop

4.9
Patrick Duncan
Jacqueline Allen

4.10
Helen Curtis

4.11
Martha Callahan

Mackenzie Rough
Jill Viola

Josselin Montenegro
4.12

Libby Conners

Anniversaries
4.7

Jennifer & Matt
Beverly

Gayle & Phillippe
Maraval

4.8
Beth & Court

Rejman
4.9

Katie & Jim Blair
Kay & Randy Lewis

Heather & Ben
Belcore

4.11
Shan Atkins & Jim

Erbs
Judy & Jeff Tolle

Rest in Peace
4.6

Dorothy Peterson
4.8

For me-alone.
 
From Gately, Edwina, There Was No Path So I Trod One (1996,

2013) 
 

Giovanni di Paolo, 1426

 

Catch the Latin Spirit--Sunday 
April 27, 6 p.m. at Nacional 27, Chicago 

Benefit Chair Kay Lewis promises a Bishop Anderson
House party you won't want to miss.  A night of incredible
food and drink, plenty of fun and fellowship, and even a
dance lesson--all to support the one of a kind pastoral
care ministry of Bishop Anderson House.
  
Representatives will be selling event and raffle

tickets at all 3 services on Sunday, April 6. Raffle



Kenneth Barton
Richard Lareno

4.9
Babbie Wastcoat

4.10
Ralph Crist

4.12
Jacob Guss

Barbara Kohlhase 
 

The dry Lenten
branches on the

'retable' behind the
altar are starting to

bud.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

prizes include the popular "Downton Abbey Style Feast
for 8," a $500 Apple gift card, Kindle Fire, Kindle Paper
White and more. Event tickets are $125 for an evening
of fabulous food, divine drinks and daring dancing!
  
Bus transportation to the event is back by popular
demand. The bus will depart St. Michael's at 4:30 p.m.,
and depart Chicago at 9:00 p.m., when the event
concludes.  Price per person will be $20-23 per person,
depending on interest. (The more the merrier and the
cheaper!) Contact Ann Ryba for bus reservation.

 

Journey to the Holy Land
December 26, 2014 - January 8, 2015

The Episcopal Diocese of Chicago Peace and Justice
Committee and the Episcopal Peace Fellowship are
sponsoring a 14 day trip to the Holy Land from
December 26, 2014 to January 8, 2015. The trip
includes visits to Jerusalem,
Bethlehem, Galilee, Hebron,
Negev, Jericho, Ramallah,
Nazareth, and more. The trip is
led by Reverend Anthony
Vaccaro, M.D. on staff at St.
James Cathedral as Director
of Health Ministries. The air and land package is $2580-
$2680 USD per person (depending on the size of the
group) which includes air fare, all ground transportation,
guides, hotels, breakfasts and dinners and entrance
fees. To learn more about this trip, an informational

meeting will take place on Wednesday, April 30, at

7:00 p.m. in the library at St. Michael's, Barrington. 

The meeting will be led by Reverend Dr. Cotton Fite, St.
Luke's, Evanston and Newland Smith, St. David's,
Glenview.  Also, the Peace and Justice Committee is
offering two $500 scholarships for young adults
interested in going on this trip and participating in a
post-trip lecture series.  Ellen Lindeen serves on the

Peace and Justice Committee, so you may direct any
questions to her.  She and her husband Ric will be going
on the trip. The deadline to reserve your spot with a
deposit is Sept. 15.

  

The Community Meal
Thursday, April 10, 5:00 p.m.

at SS Peter and Paul Catholic Church, Cary
Click  here for directions and details.



 

2014 Barrington Area Leadership

Academy
Saturday, April 12, 2014

8:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.

This one day program is open to anyone interested in
becoming more informed and an effective participant in
the community. Click here to view their website and
registration information.

  

Seeking Volunteers
JourneyCare (formally Hospice and Palliative Care of

Northeastern Illinois, is seeking patient and family care
volunteers.  Click here for details.

Upcoming Events for Your Calendar

School of Faith ~ On going. See side bar for
details.
Wednesdays in Lent ~
   6:00 pm Stations of the Cross Prayer Service; 6:30pm
Dinner; 7:00pm Program 

April 9, My Bright Abyss, book conversation, 7:00
p.m. 
May 3, Vestry/Leadership Summit, 8:30 a.m.
May 4, Confirmation Recognition Sunday, 10:45
a.m. (see 5/18)
May 10, Flower Sale, youth fund raiser 
May 11, Mother's Day Vocal Recital, 3:00 p.m.
May 18, Confirmation @ Christ Church, Winnetka 
May 25, Summer Worship Schedule begins, 7:45
& 9:30 a.m.
June 1, Senior Recognition Sunday, 9:30 a.m.
June 8, Day of Pentecost
July 12, Ribfest

  Click here for a complete calendar of events on our
website. 

 

Contact Info
St. Michael's Vestry

vestry@stmichaelsbarrington.org
Shan Atkins - Senior Warden; David Buckley, Jr., Junior Warden



David Bishop, Sof Ts'o, Dolores Kampert, Ray Kean, Pat Kane, Mike Savage
Christy Cressey, Teri Doran, Randy Lewis, Leslie Yerger, Jay Younger

John Davis - Treasurer, Craig Anderson, Clerk
Marissa Longo, Youth Representative; Sean Tucker, Youth Representative

~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Clergy and Staff

The Rev. Patrick Raymond, Rector; The Rev. Kevin Caruso, Associate Rector
The Rev. Ulrika (Eva) Baydoun, Assisting; The Rev. James Bullion, Assisting

The Rev. Elizabeth (Betsy) Ward, Assisting; The Rev. Laurie Michaels, Deacon
The Rev. Judith Heinrich, Deacon; Caren Hunter, Director of Little Angels

Preschool; David Baker, Director of Music Ministries; Mark Sikkila, Organist;
Jeni Younger, Coordinator of Children's Ministries; Kara Joy Baker, Youth Pastor
& Director of Children's Choir; Kim Lessner, Parish Operations; Nancy Holmes,

Parish Administrator & Rector's Assistant; Rich Hornickel, Sexton; 
Jonathan Gallilher, WebDesign

~~~~~~~~~~~~~
St. Michael's Episcopal Church

St. Michael's Episcopal Church, 647 Dundee Avenue, Barrington, IL 60010
The Parish Office is open 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.

website:
www.stmichaelsbarrington.org

~~~~~~~~~~~~~
The Sword  

The Sword is published each Thursday.  The deadline to submit items to be
included is Tuesday at Noon.  Any questions or comments regarding this

publication should be sent to 
news@stmichaelsbarrington.org
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